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‘The Secretary

Senate Select Commitiee on ige
Adminisiration of Indizenous Affairs
Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Drear Sir/viadam,

The Hotdiast Bay Reconciliation Group welcomes the opportugity to provide inpul o
the Commiliee’s Inquiry on the Aboriginai and Torres Strait Islander Commission
Amendment Bill 2004 and proposed related changes (o ihe adminisiration of
Commonwealth indigenous Alfairs policy.

We recognize Urat ATSIC has nol provided a success{ul avenue for the conduct of
Aboriginal affairs, bul we are strongly opposed (o the current Admendment Bill which

denies Aboriginal people the right to self-determination and First Peoples' statys,

We deplore the tack of consuliation before ATSIC was abolished and in the preparation
of the legislation now under review. This paiernalistic approach demonstraies a retumn
to the failed policies of the past. We believe that Indigenous people should have the
rigiit to determine who represents them focall ¥, regionaily, nationaily and
iniernationally.

These {undamental righis will be denied under the current Bill, which wili give
Aboriginal people only an advisory role in laws and policies alfeciing their lives and
communiiles. This is also contrary to the recommendations of the Governmeni's own
review of ATSIC, where the need for nutional elecied Indigenous representation and
grealer control al regional level was stressed.

Indigenous Austrafians deserve a national Indigenous representative body which
reflects their values and aspiralions, is open, ransparent and accountable, and provides
policy advice 10 government. Self-determination has been shown to be a critical {actor
in improving the lot of Iudigenous peoples world-wide.

Where mainstream services are used by Aboriginal people they must be responsive (o
their comununity and cultural needs, should be rigorously moniicred, and should be
developed in consuliation with ihe people who use them.

We urge the members of your commiitee Lo respect the rights and culture of Aboriginal
peaple including their right to sell -deiermination.

Yours faithfully

\ M. Tonfi,
o s

Y vonne Alien Miriam Tonkin

tor the Holdlust Bay Reconciliation Group






